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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

End of session 2015
Dear Parent / Carer,
It has been an extremely successful year in school and I would like to extend my thanks to you for your continued support. I’d also like to thank our staff for their hard work and commitment, and our children for their enthusiasm towards learning. I wish you all a relaxing and enjoyable summer break.
Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)
Class Structure 2014/15
I have detailed below the class structure for next session and the teaching staff responsibilities.

P1A Miss Wilson 
P1B Miss Holwill

P1C Mrs Laidlaw / Mrs Collings
P2A Miss McDougall 
P2B Mrs Mansfield
P3/2 Mrs Gallagher

P3 Mr Cunningham
P4/3 Mrs Aitken

P4A Miss Macintyre

P4B Miss Mowat

P5A Mr Berginis

P5B Mrs Mackenzie / Mrs McClafferty

P6A Mrs Drummond

P6B Mrs Haddifon

P7A Miss Elliot
P7B Miss Bollen
Mr Jeffries – PE across school

Mrs Innes – Music / Drama to identified classes
Mrs Clark – Nursery and Support for Learning
Mrs Ghafoor – Working across P3/2, P3 and P4/3

Class G – Miss Garland
Class O – Mrs O’Neil

Class M – Mrs McLean and Miss McDonald

Senior Leadership Team
We have some changes to our leadership structure for next session, which I have detailed below.
Our leadership team’s responsibilities are detailed below – 

Mr Welsh (HT with responsibility for N-P7, ARB and SfL)

Mrs Hay (Acting DHT with responsibility for Nursery - P4)

Mrs Leamy (Acting PT with responsibility for nursery and P1)

Mrs Aitken (PT with responsibility for P2-P4)

Mrs Stutt (Acting PT with responsibility for P5 – P7)

Miss McDonald (PT with responsibility for Autism Resource)

Mrs Gray (Acting PT with responsibility Support for Learning)

Staff Changes

We also have a number of staff leaving for new ventures since the last newsletter.

Miss Henderson leaves us to take up the Head teacher post at Kirkhill PS, Broxburn. 

Miss Barrie leaves our Autism provision to take up an exciting teaching opportunity in Dubai.
Mrs Laing is about to go on maternity leave from the Autism provision.

I wish all three my very best wishes!
School Uniform

A reminder of the agreed school uniform from August 2015 as I am sure you will already be thinking ahead to next session!

All pupils should wear black or grey trousers / skirt with black shoes/trainers. 

The school sweatshirt / cardigan will be burgundy with a gold or white polo shirt.

Pupils in P7 should wear shirt and tie, and an alternative P7 v-neck sweatshirt is available if desired.

Pupils in P1-P6 may also wish to wear shirt and tie as their school uniform.
School ‘hoodies’ should only be worn for outdoor PE or in the playground but not in school as uniform.
These changes will help to develop our school identity and allow all of our children to feel part of the one team. 

For pupils who still have the black sweatshirt with the school badge, this can continue to be used as we phase in the more ‘uniformed’ uniform.
If you have any items of uniform in good condition that you no longer require, please hand these in to the school office and we will ensure that these are put to good use.
House Captains

Following recent interviews, the following appointments were made for next session’s House Captain team.

Head boy – Josh Cunningham
Head girl – Eva Mackechnie
House Captains

Strachan – Ray Jamieson
Bruce – Cameron Newall
Hardy – Rachel Quinn
MacPherson – Eve Holgate 
The interview panel was extremely impressed by all of the children who applied and were interviewed for the posts. They all demonstrated the qualities required for a successful P7. Congratulations to those who were successful and I look forward to working with you to continue to improve our school.

Sports Day 2015
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I was extremely impressed by everyone’s participation at this year’s sports day. Thank you to all parents, carers and family for coming along and cheering the children. Feedback from parents about the Sports Day format has been extremely positive, and we continue to encourage all of our children to participate and give the events their best shot.

I have listed below the children who received a medal at the awards ceremony.

Sprint Winners

P1 

P2 

P3 

P4 

P5 

P6 

P7 

Overall awards

Gold

P1 

P2 

P3 

P4 

P5 

P6 

P7 

Silver

P1 

P2 

P3 

P4 

P5 

P6 

P7 

Bronze

P1 

P2 

P3 

P4 

P5 

P6 

P7 

Primary 7 – S1 Transition

P7 pupils and their parents/carers are invited to feedback on this year's transition activities. The evaluation is online and accessible through the Academy’s school website www.bathgateacademy.org.uk 

Pupils and parents click on an image on the homepage and will be led to a 'survey monkey' evaluation. The surveys are both quite brief so shouldn't take a great deal of time to complete.

P7 pupils will have had the opportunity to complete this in school and the Academy would welcome any P7 parents’ feedback.
Parent Council Information

As the school term end is fast approaching and our thoughts turn to new uniforms, I was wondering if anyone has any unwanted/outgrown red checked school dresses (any style)? We are collecting them and taking them to the Memusi Foundation schools http://www.memusifoundation.org.uk in Kenya in February 2016 . If you have any that you are willing to donate, could you hand them in to the school office please.

Thanks for your support
Balbardie Float 2015
Thanks to those that braved the terrible weather on John Newlands day to walk with our float in the procession. Frozen was certainly how most of us felt that day!

We did very well taking 1st place in the decorated floats Class 1 category. The float also went to Armadale Galaday last week where another 1st place was received. The float's final outing this year will be to Whitburn Galaday on Saturday and hopefully we will retain the 1st place Visitors’ cup we currently hold.

The Balbardie Float Committee

Church Collection

As agreed by Parent Council, the end of session church collection will be donated to Clic Sergeant.
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Milk Money
I can confirm the cost of milk for next session will be 18p per 200ml carton. This is subsidised through the European Union School Milk Subsidy Scheme.

25.08.15 – 16.10.15 £6.84£
Payment for term 1’s milk is required between 19/08/15 and 21/08/15. (First week of new session)

There will be no school milk the first week of the session.
Charity Appeal

As the school term end is fast approaching and our thoughts turn to new uniforms, I was wondering if anyone has any unwanted/outgrown red checked school dresses (any style).  We are collecting them and taking them to the Memusi Foundation schools http://www.memusifoundation.org.uk in Kenya in February 2016 . If you have any that you are willing to donate, could you hand them in to the school office please.

Thanks for your support.

Bathgate High Church

Bathgate High Church operates a FOODBANK for the people of Bathgate and Boghall that are on Low Income or subjected to Benefit Delay.

We open fortnightly for the distribution of food, on Tuesdays from 10.00 a.m. – 12.00 noon, commencing 9th June, and are located in the Bathgate High Church, Large Hall.

Diary Dates

August

18th 
INSET Day for staff
19th 
All children return (P1 children in until

21st 
HT Assembly


P6 and 7 Childline presentation

24th 
P6 and 7 Childline workshops


P1 children in until 3.25pm

27th 
Parent Council 6.15pm


Autism Parents’ Network 7pm

28th 
DHT Assembly 

31st 
School Photographer for P1-P7 photos
When we return in August, I will issue an annual calendar to allow parents/carers to make plans to be involved in school events. Please note that dates are subject to change and will be notified through the monthly newsletter.
